MURIESTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES of ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
on 20 JUNE 2024
held at Williamston Primary School 
web:  http://muriestoncommunitycouncil.org.uk
						
This 2023/2024 AGM was held on Thursday 20 June 2024 at Williamston Primary School.

1. Present: 
	Chris Dryden, Arthur Marris, Ian Brown, Janey Cringean, Davidson McQuarrie
	Apologies: 
	Mark Robbie; Roger Harper, Margaret Prior, Irene Whitelaw
	Residents:  
	Carol Bartholomew, Ken Kirk

The quorum for the meeting is prescribed in section 11 (b) of the Constitution and Standing Orders :-  The quorum for community council meetings shall be at least one third of the current eligible voting membership, or 3 eligible voting members, whichever is the greater.
As there are 5 from the 9 community councillors in attendance, the meeting is quorate.
		

2. Minutes of the 2022/2023 Annual General Meeting on 15 June 2023: 
Minutes of last year’s AGM on 15 June 2023 were agreed and ratified.  Adoption proposed by Arthur Marris and seconded by Ian Brown.  Carried nem con.

3. Matters Arising on Minutes of the 2022/2023 Annual General Meeting on 15 June 2023:  
None.

4. Treasurer’s Report: 
Arthur Marris reported.  
The statement of accounts for Murieston Community Council for 2023/2024 was circulated.
The accounts this year again have two separate income and expenditure streams, which are :-
· Community Council administration grant and expenditure
· Murieston Community Garden income and expenditure project (c/o Town Centre Capital Fund 2022-23, project MUR22-01)

The opening balance from the previous year for the Murieston Community Council accounting stream was £2,569.61.  The annual Administration Grant for 2023/2024 was £473.  Expenditure for the Community Council during the year was £532.67, comprising: the £35 annual subscription fee to the Information Commissioner; £46.34 for defibrillator pads for the community defibrillator at Livingston South station; £8 for authorised travel expenses and £443.33 for publicity banners for the launch of Murieston Community Development Trust. 

The opening balance from the previous year for the Murieston Community Garden accounting stream was £5,010.30.
The expenditure relating to Murieston Community Garden was £5,010.30. This formed the balance of funds disbursed from the Town Centre Capital Fund 2022-23. The Community Garden funding stream is now reduced to nil after authorized expenditure on the Community Garden during the accounting period and will be removed from next year’s accounts.

The closing balance for the full Murieston Community Council account is £2,509.94.
 
The Statement of the Income and Expenditure Account for the period from 1 April 2023 to 31 March 2024 has been audited by two examiners and certified to be in order. 
Approval and adoption of the annual accounts for 2023/2024 was proposed by Chris Dryden and seconded by Ian Brown.  The motion to approve and adopt the annual accounts was carried unanimously.  
The declaration that the accounts have been approved was signed by the Chair as required by West Lothian Council.

The Secretary will send the Statement of Income and Expenditure Account to the West Lothian Council Community Council Liaison Officer with an online link to the minutes of meetings for the 2023/2024 Session (facilitated via the community council website - www.muriestoncommunitycouncil.org.uk).  The annual Administrative Grant for 2024/2025 will only be released after these documents are received and processed by West Lothian Council.

5. Election of Officers of Murieston Community Council: 
In the absence of declared nominations for specific positions, Arthur Marris proposed that the main office-bearers are re-elected to current positions. The proposal was seconded by Chris Dryden and agreed.
Chris Dryden also nominated Janey Cringean as webmaster.
The community councillors were re-elected as below to serve as office-bearers for 2024/2025 :-


Chair  		   	-   Chris Dryden	
Vice-Chair		-   vacancy
Treasurer   	  	-   Arthur Marris	
Secretary   	  	-   Davidson McQuarrie 
Planning Secretary 	-   Ian Brown 
Webmaster		-  Janey Cringean	
Website content	-  Davidson McQuarrie

6. Any Other Competent Business: 
None.


The 2024 AGM was completed at 7.15pm.




An Ordinary meeting of Murieston Community Council continued after the 2023/2024 AGM was concluded. The meeting was held on Thursday 20 June 2024 at Williamston Primary School.

7. Present: 
	Chris Dryden, Arthur Marris, Ian Brown, Janey Cringean, Davidson McQuarrie; Councillor Lawrence Fitzpatrick
	Apologies: 
	Mark Robbie; Councillor Moira Shemilt; Roger Harper, Margaret Prior, Irene Whitelaw
	Residents:  
	Carol Bartholomew, Ken Kirk

1. Minutes of the Meeting on 16 May 2024: 
Acceptance of the minutes of the previous meeting on 16 May 2024, subject to minor changes, was proposed by Janey Cringean and seconded by Chris Dryden.  Carried nem con.
2. Matters Arising: 
	None.
3. Finances:
Arthur Marris reported.
The statement of accounts for the 2023/24 year have been presented at tonight’s AGM.
The bank balance now stands at £2,497.94.
The annual fee of £12 for hosting the website has been paid. 
4. Livingston South Local Area Committee:
Nothing to report.
5. Murieston Environmental Group (MEG)  -   https://muriestonenvironmentalgroup.org.uk :
Nothing to report.
6. Murieston Community Garden (MCG) - https://murieston-cg.org.uk  :
Janey Cringean reported. 
The bench will be installed in August. Funding is still required to purchase soil and compost.
7. Murieston Community Development Trust (MCDT) – SCIO Scottish Charity No. SC052716  
https://murieston-cdt.org.uk : 
Janey Cringean reported.
	The community café has now been open on Saturdays at the Village Hall for two months. It is breaking even and generally making a profit each week.
	The rockery has been created at the station embankment and will be planted up with alpines on Sunday.
	The Trust has funding to show 14 films at community film shows. Two films for children will be shown during July, with 12 more films to be shown over the next 12 months 
8. Councillors’ Reports: 
	Councillor Lawrence Fitzpatrick
Councillor Fitzpatrick gave his report.
All pupils within the catchment area will have places at Williamston Primary. 
The Council is re-locating council-run nurseries within primary schools to improve the early learning provision.
Cancelled appointment slots are immediately put online for Oakbank Community Recycling Centre.
Primary 5 and 6 children from East Calder Primary have performed in a Scottish Opera show, ‘Vikings! The Quest for the Dragon’s Treasure’ at Howden Park Centre last Monday.
A team of girls from the S2 class at St Kentigern's Academy have been named Scottish champions in a national cyber competition run by the National Cyber Security Centre - part of GCHQ. They were invited to Oxford University to attend the CyberFirst winners' event, and attended the National Robotarium, the UK’s centre for Robotics and Artificial Intelligence, at Heriot Watt University.
Six placements have been made in the West Lothian ‘No One Left Behind’ graduate scheme. This is a new approach to providing employment support to deliver a system that is more tailored and responsive to supporting people of all ages towards and into work.
SEPA is investigating the water quality on the River Almond.
The summer edition of the Bulletin is now out and is being distributed to households
A housing complex to support young persons, comprising 28 units and a further 20 affordable units, is being built at Almondvale Crescent and will open by September 2025.
The City of Edinburgh Council has declared a housing emergency due to the lack of public housing stock to meet demand. 
The University of Edinburgh has transformed the category-A listed Old Royal Infirmary of Edinburgh into Edinburgh Futures Institute, which will provide multidisciplinary collaboration, data-led innovation, education, research, and partnership – open to the public. 
Councillor Fitzpatrick recently attended the D-Day commemoration services at Kirk of Calder and Beecraigs Country Park, and the Livingston Village Gala Day.
A special meeting is being held to review the impact of the Court of Session decision on the Miller Homes appeal re. Mossend. The effective land supply in West Lothian exceeds the minimum housing land requirement by some 2500 units and on that basis the housing requirement is being met.
A recent COSLA survey of all 32 councils showed over £600m of pressures for 2023/24 due to inflation, rising energy costs, pay, and increased demand.
Janey Cringean asked about the financial position given the announced withdrawal of financial support for community centres. Councillor Fitzpatrick advised that community centres are not a statutory function. All management committees are being offered options. 

Councillor Fitzpatrick left the meeting following this item of business.
 
9. Local Place Plan for Murieston
Ian Brown reported. 
Murieston Community Development Trust with Murieston Community Council have finalised and submitted the Local Place Plan (LPP) for Murieston to West Lothian Council. This should feed into the Council’s forthcoming Local Development Plan 2 (LDP2) which will be a 10 year plan for West Lothian effective from 2026. 
10. Communications, including website - https://muriestoncommunitycouncil.org.uk :
The annual fee of £12 has been paid for hosting the website. Rationalising the Murieston community websites within an overarching domain structure will save hosting charges.
11. Schedule for Meetings:
It was agreed that meetings will continue to be held on the third Thursday of the month from September 2024 to June 2025 at Williamston School. The Secretary will book monthly lets with Education Services for the Staff Room at Williamston School.
12. Planning Applications:
Ian Brown reported. 
There are no new significant planning applications affecting Murieston. 
. 
13. Correspondence: 
None.
14. Any Other Business:  
None. 

 The Meeting closed at 8.20pm.

The next meeting will be on 19 September 24 (to be confirmed).			
